
 

Dear W.C., 

 

I have struggled due to a physical disability my whole life. I am 42 years old and was living 

with my mother until she passed away last summer. My Mom taught me a lot of things I 

needed to know to live on my own, but she died from a heart attack unexpectedly and didn’t 

have time to get everything in order. I am trying to afford the house we rented together on 

my own, but it is too much for me on my income. Mom only had enough money saved for 

her funeral. I am an only child and the only other family member I have is my grandmother 

who has dementia and is now in assisted living. I fell behind in my rent already and have 

talked to my landlord about letting me out of our lease early. He said he would do that for 

me, and he is using the security deposit to cover this month’s rent, but I must be out by the 

end of the month. I am so afraid. I do not have anywhere to go and do not have money for a 

security deposit. Please help me. 

 

Dear Readers, 

 

When I first read this letter, I questioned the woman’s disability and limitations. When I met 

the woman, I understood more the limitations she was born with, not ones she put on herself.  

 

I met the woman outside her rental home. Since it was such a nice day we sat outside to talk 

as she told me she was not comfortable allowing a stranger in her home. I soon learned this 

was one of the many things her mother had taught her as she knew one day she would no 

longer be there to protect her daughter from potential harm. I told her this was excellent 

advice from her mother.  

 

As we talked, she became less wary of me, so we were able to work together effectively 

planning for her future. I learned about the wonderful mother that had guarded the woman 

throughout her life, and the neglectful father who had not wanted to be part of her life. She 

shared with me the financial position she had been left in. The mothers plans for her 

daughter’s future had not been completed in time. Now it was up to the woman and I to put 

together a plan that would help her stretch her funds to meet her current financial needs.  

 

I put together a budget for the woman, including all her expenses. If we could find her a 

small handicap accessible rental, she would be in a much better position. We discussed her 

ability to work a part-time job as she did drive and had her mother’s car that would need a 

minor repair that we could provide. The woman seemed excited at the prospect of working 

once again as she told me about her past work experience. These few days a week would be 

enough to help her budget.  

 

Over the following week we both searched for an apartment and were lucky to find one that 

would be available just in time. The rent was something she could afford, and it had the 

accessibility she required.  

 



Thanks to our assistance with first month’s rent and a security deposit, the woman is now 

moved into her new apartment. The woman was very emotional when she left the home she 

had shared with her mother for many years, but she also cried tears of gratitude for the 

assistance we provided. She said, “I was afraid I could not do this on my own, but you 

believed in me and made me feel I would be alright. I am no longer afraid of becoming 

homeless or hungry thanks to you.”    

 

Thank you for helping us remove the fear of poverty for this woman and so many in our 

communities. Please donate at this time as all your donations will be matched by the Fall 

2024 Helping Hand Up $50,000 Matching Grant, doubling your donation. Thank “You” and 

God Bless “You”.  

 

Health & Happiness, Love & GOD Bless Everyone, Sal 

Please Help: There are many coming to us in desperation. Our good fellow creations 

need our compassion. Together we make a big difference. Make checks payable to: The 

Time Is Now to Help, P.O. Box 1, Lake Geneva, WI 53147. The Time Is Now to Help is a 

federally recognized 501(c)3 charitable organization. You will receive a tax deductible, 

itemized thank you receipt showing how 100% of your donation was used for providing 

poverty relief.           

 Please visit our website to read more of our past and current columns and/or to 

make a donation: www.timeisnowtohelp.org    Please go to the home page, follow the 

yellow highlighted link that says WC Letters to see current and past columns.    

 A Very Special Thank You: Clarence W. and Marilyn Schawk Donor Fund, Phil 

and Susan Hagenah, John and Valerie Lincoln, Catherine Schwenn, Mary Fitzgerald, 

Carolann Lippert, Ziegler Charitable Foundation, Paul Ziegler, Kunes Country Auto Group, 

Jim and Lynette Heimann, Timothy and Brenda Wegge, Lee and Barbara Zuzanek, Paper 

Dolls, Lake Geneva Area Realty, Dr. Mark and Cynthia Brower, Anthony Zwirgzdas, Mr. 

and Mrs. Robert Schuberth, Chris Adams, LuAnn Himebauch, Gary Mueller, Shari and 

James Loback, William Antti, James Shannon, Jeffrey and Helen Harold, Marvin and 

Claudette Daniel, Lois Gretebeck, Beth and Jody Rendall, Ron and Jacque Wuttke, J.N. 

Hackman, Peter and Debbi Kroening, Kelleher Family, LLC, all of our anonymous donors 

and ALL of you who support The Time Is Now to Help donation boxes. Anyone who would 

like a Time Is Now donation box in your business, please call (262) 249-7000.    

 Prayer Chain: The power of prayer and positive thoughts comes from the true healer, 

our Lord answering our prayers. Please pray for healing for the following people: Brian, 

Mike, Sylvia, Megan, Kayla, Maria C., Judy, Scott, Annie, Marilyn, Brandon, Helen, Dennis, 

Mary, Joseph, Jordan, Jean, Tom L., Dr. Peter, Matthew, Pam E., Jenene B., John S., Patricia 

H., Wendy, Eric, Anthony, Mary, Charlie, Tom P., Christina, Billy, Mike, Cheryl, Bryan E., 

Betty, Ellie, Concetta and Cheryl.  

.                          

Please visit: www.timeisnowtohelp.org     

 

http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/
http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/

